
March 3, 2025 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Proposed Construction, Operation and Maintenance of Keith Craig Dam, 
Tazewell County, Illinois 

 
 

Notice is hereby given all interested parties that an application has been received 
from Keith Craig, 300 Walnut Drive, East Peoria, Illinois 62401 for an Illinois 
Department of Natural Resources, Office of Water Resources permit authorizing 
the construction, operation and maintenance of Keith Craig Dam. 

The proposed dam is provisionally classified as a small-size Class II dam.  It is in 
the Southeast ¼ of Section 1, Township 25 North, Range 4 West of the Third 
Principal Meridian in Tazewell County. 

The height of the proposed dam embankment is 63 feet; the maximum 
impoundment water depth is 16 feet with a maximum impounding capacity of 
approximately 20.5 acre-feet.  The proposed elevation of the dam crest is shown 
to be 658 ft. MSL with a total length of approximately 492 ft. The principal 
spillway is shown to consist of a 24-inch circular drop inlet pipe connected to1 a 
24-inch PVC outlet pipe. The plans show a rip-rap lined emergency spillway 
notch on the embankment near the right abutment.  The proposed normal pool 
elevation will be 653 ft MSL. 

All interested parties are invited to submit written statements regarding the 
proposed authorization to the Illinois Department of Natural Resources, Office of 
Water Resources, at the address above by March 25, 2025. You are herein 
provided, per the State of Illinois "Rules for Construction and Maintenance of 
Dams", opportunity to request a hearing regarding dam classification.  Any 
requests for a classification hearing must be in writing and include sufficient 
information to establish the degree of threat to life and property damage in the 
event of a dam failure. Inquiries may be directed to Mark McCauley at 
mark.mccauley@illinois.gov or 217/524-1047. 
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